What Council Did

ON MONDAY, APRIL 13th

Approved preliminary plans for a new \$28,000 fire hall which will be erected on a lot at the Chapel. Mr. Editor:-Street-Highway corner.

Architect R. W. Hall of Brampton has been engaged to plan the building and he explained the proposed layout. The building will have a 38 foot frontage on the highway and extend 67 feet back along Chapel. It will contain three 'bays' for fire trucks, a clubroom, and up-Mairs a 2-bedroom apartment. Complete plans will be ready for the May council meeting and it is expected that tenders will be called shortly after that date.

Council discussed the disposition of the bell on the old town hall. There is a possibility that it might be mounted on the new building or placed on the lawn outside. Mayor Armstrong wants it preserved as an historical relic which will also have a practical use, should hydro power be off at the time of a fire call. For the present the bell will be taken down from the building, which has been purchased by Sid Silver, and will be stored until the new structure is built.

Told building inspector George Adams to take all measures necessary to see that the building bylaw is enforced in connection with a house that a Toronto lady is erecting on John Street.

Councillors had all been contacted by property owners in the district, who do not think the building in its present form conforms with the by-law.

A recorded vote was taken on a motion by Goodlet and Norton to have the building permit withdrawn until house plans are available for council, but only the two councillors voted for it. The mayor was particularly critical of the motion, which he said was out of order, and which if passed would put council in the position of receiving many more. He said, too, that council does not want to penalize anyone who might build a house in instalments, and the by-law was drawn with this in mind. However, he expects the building inspector to enforce the law.

Granted permission for a house to be built on a lot on King Street with 41 foot frontage, owned by Jim Brandford.

Will engage the firm of Dineen, Philips and Roberts as consulting engineers, to make a survey of water storage, possible new sources of supply, sale of pumps in the Municipal Building and length of time involved in getting repair parts church W.A. Her subject "Jury for the pumping station.

on a proposed 8" main on John St. ent. Mr.s Jack May sang two solos. from Victoria to the 9th Line, esti- Mrs. John Doane was in charge of -mated to cost \$5900, and a 6" main on Albert St. from Union to Mur- Decorations were in keeping with dock, which would cost \$1200.

Will provide water service for houses planned by W. F. Bradley on an extension of Water Street.

Replaced a number of by-laws for borrowing of money for road paving with a new set. The first by-laws, drawn last year, were inaccurate and would not be accepted by the Municipal Board.

Were of the opinion that a suggestion by J. P. Coombes, hired by the county as advisor for the 1953 equalization by-law, could not be conformed with in the time period

-involved Mr. Coombe has suggested that blanket obsolescence be dropped and that each municipality in the county review their properties before September. Council felt that it is impossible for the assessor to do so in this short time.

BRIGADE CALLED TO GLEN GARAGE FIRE

Serious damage was averted when Georgetown Fire Brigade sped to a fire in Glen Williams yesterday afternoon in a garage owned by Roland Haines.

. The fire was kept in check with a garden hose until the brigade arrived.

SANITARY INSPECTOR GLASGOW "U" GRAD

The Halton County Health Unit announces that Mr. John Robson has joined the staff as sanitary inspector. Mr. Robson has recently come to Canada from Scotland. He ds a graduate of Stow Technical College, Glasgow, and has done ex- p.m. All those interested in entertensive extra-mural work with

Gleigow University. Mr. Robson has had a wide experience in public health work in Durafries, Scotland, and Dr. Bull, director of the Health Unit, is confident that Mr. Robson will make wery real contribution to public at the Roxy Talent Show on Thurshealth in Halton County.

THE WEATHER

The bright sunshine of the last few days, together with the Maximum temperature reading in the high 50's, makes us think it must

kin ain .
ain
auti .
100
.28
*
.28

MANSLAUGHTER CASE REMANDED TILL FALL

Charges-ranging from motor manslaughter to causing a disturbance made a full agenda in Magistrate's court Friday and led to an all-day session before Magistrate T. F.

Moorehead. A Georgetown man was committed, for trial at the fall assizes on the manslaughter charge. Charges of dangerous driving and leaving the scene of an accident were adjourned sine die.

Involved in a collision on Queen Street a week ago, another man was remanded till next Friday, charged with driving while impaired. One hundred dollars and costs was assessed an Erin resident on a similar charge.

Five men were convicted on charges under the Liquor Control Act, three were nicked for speeding and two men were fined for causing a

NORVAL NOTES

TRACTOR, CAR COLLIDE **BUT NO ONE INJURED**

Julian Reed

Bruce Van Vliet was rounding the turn at the 5th Line corner on his father's tractor, drawing a wagon load of gravel when a car sped over the knoll towards him. The driver applied the brakes and Bruce froze at the wheel, but the attempts of both were useless, as the car careened into the rear of the wagon. When the dust settled it was found that the back of the car was severely damaged. Fortunately neither driver was injured.

Talks on Jury Duty Sybil Bennett, QC, spoke at a spring tea on Thursday in the United Church, under auspices of the Duty as it Applies to Women" was The firm will also be consulted of great interest to the ladies presthe tea which was well attended. the spring season.

Some Errors It has been brought to our attention that a few errors made their way into last week's column. Our only excuse is that, 'not being a lady, we don't attend Institute meetings and must get our news second-hand. We'll try a more re-

liable source pext time. Bowling Party The United Church YPU had a bowling party in Bramston Monday evening. Afterwards they came back to the church for a welcome cup of cocoa and any other things they found when the pantry was

raided. Scouts See Stides The Scout slide show went off with a bang, with all four groups represented_ Guides, Cubs, and

Brownies sang songs, but the scouts weren't asked to do anything. How lucky can you get! Commissioner John Snow showed the slides which took everyone to

the Jamboree in Jamaica The Guides are undertaking a civic clean-up as a Coronation tribute to the Queen. Everyone can help

out in this good work. The local Association met on Monday night and after some deliberation we were able to squeeze ten dollars out of them to be used to buy food at the Camporee. The Scout Fair was also discussed.

Visitor Mrs .Gowland of Milton spent the Easter week with Mr. and Mrs.

M. Guy Wilson. Softball Teams, Attention! Your correspondent has received word that the annual meeting of the Girls and Boys Softball League will be held in the Court House at Milton, Friday, April 24th, at 8.30 ing Norval teams in the league are asked to attend.

TALENT SHOW WINNERS Roberta Hawes, young daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Raigh Hawes and Joe Wagner, accordionist, were winners

The state of the s



ASSISTANT TO THE General Manager of Smith & Stone, Wilfrid B. Ford, right, is one of the \$5 men and women who became charter members in a 25 Year Club of Duplate and associated companies. Here he is congratulated by Col. W. E. Phillips, another charter member and president of Duplate Canada Ltd., Fiberglas Ltd., and Smith & Stone. Club members include personnel of the companies' head office in Toronto and staff members of plants in Windsor, Georgetown, Guelph and Oshawa.

Social and Personal

Mrs. R. W. Robb returned home Monday from Florida, where she

Mr. and Mrs. Roy Parrott, former residents here who now live in Barrie, called on friends in the district last week-end.

Mrs. Marshall Noble, Anne and David of Guelph were visitors on Thursday with Mr. and Mrs. D. Dunk and family. Miss Helen Cleave, who is em-

in Victoria, B.C., is home for three weeks holidays with her parents, Mr. and Mrs. Wilbert Cleave. Misses Sharin Harley and Heather Arnold, with their grandparents,

Mr. and Mrs. George Arnold, spent

ployed with the Bank of Commerce

last week at Walmar Lodge, Bre-Celebrating their 41st wedding anniversary, Mr. and Mrs. Albert Dolson spent the week-end in Buffalo, N.Y. Mr. and Mrs. Herb Dol-

son were with them. Mrs. Charles Dickeson returned home last week after spending several weeks as a patient in Guelph General Hospital, where she underwent a series of ulcer operations.

Mrs. F. L. Thompson and Miss Dorothy Thompson flew to Pierceton, Indiana, last week to visit with Mrs. Fred Thompson and Col. and Mrs. L. A. Pulling.

Leigh Bradbury had an appendix Red Wings, who were ousted by operation on Friday. Bruce McNi- Boston in the league playoffs and ven home again after treatments for a recurrence of stomach ulcers. Mr. and Mrs. Elmer Hutchinson, former proprietors of the Empire Lunch in town, who now live on a

ients in Guelph General Hospital,

in town one day last week with Mr. and Mrs. A. Pattenden. Returning to school in the city after spending Easter vacation with their father, Kenneth M. Langdon, are Kenneth, Jr. who is a student at Upper Canada College and Brian. who attends Crescent School.

Tea testing is an art which requires years of

practise. A demonstration of it fascinates

guests who attended the recent building of the

new Salada Tea Company Building in Montreal.

J. I. GILMORE, The Salada Tea Tester, has

practised his trade for 36 years. The taster

determines each day what proportion of the

teas received from various gardens in Ceylon

and India should be used to make up a parti-

farm near Markdale, were visitors

Constable Colin Cousens, stationed with the Ontario Provincial Polspent a month at Siesta Key near ice at Temagami, is spending three weeks' leave with his parents, Lt.-Col. and Mrs. Gordon Cousens.

> W. T. Craig Reid returned from Mexico this week where he delivered a consignment of, Holsteins, the first since the lifting of the embargo caused by the hoof and mouth disease outbreak in Canada last year.

Mr. and Mrs. J. A. Willoughby and their daughter, Mrs. Herbert McGuire, recently returned from a vacation cruise to South America. They sailed from New York City on the Empress of Scotland.

Mrs. Stuart - Young, with her children Neil and Gail, will be among the local Coronation visitors in England. They flew from Malton on Saturday and will visit for three months in Leeds with her parents, Mr. and Mrs. J. V. Scott.

Mr. and Mrs. Jack Young were visitors last week with her parents, Mr. and Mrs. Alex Kean and with his brother, Stuart Young and Mrs. Young. They are living at Red Rock, near Port Arthur, where Mr. Young is employed with a construction company.

Mr. and Mrs. Bob Goldham and family were visitors in town this week with his parents. Mr. and Two Georgetown men are pat- Mrs. Harry Goldham. Bob has finished his season with the Detroit is back at work with the Carruthers Machinery Company in Toronto.

> Mrs. V. A. Stein and her sister, Miss E. M. Westbrook of Brantford were hostesses at a shower at Mrs. Stein's home on Queen Street on Saturday. Guest of honour was their cousin, Miss June Clubine of Cainsville, who will marry Ross McAvela of Hamilton. A buffet supper was served to 25 guests from Toronto, Brantford, Kitchener, Clinten and Aurora.

Service, Sports, Entertainment Highlight Coronation Plans

Dinner Marks 10DE 4th Anniversary

A turkey dinner at the Yellow. Briar Inn, Brampton, marked the 14th anniversary of the founding of Countess of Strathmore Chapter, IODE, on Monday.

An unique fashion show, "What the Housewife Wears in the Morning" with comment by Mrs. John Inglis, was included in the program, as well as a quiz show conducted by Mrs. Sam Penrice, Mrs. H. C. Wrigglesworth sang two solos and Miss Ruth Evans led a singsong. A toast proposed by Mrs. Walter Biehn was replied to by Mrs. Wallace Thomp-

Mrs. V. Stein was welcomed as a new member. A fifty dollar bursary-was voted to a high school student.

Charter members who attended were Jean Mackenzie, Mrs. Arthur Beaumont, Mrs. Norman Herbert, Mrs. Fred Chapman, Mrs. R. H. Jones, Mrs. Edwin Wilson, Mrs. W. A. McGowan, Mrs. John 9. Hughes, Mrs. Robert Hoare, Mrs. Richard Crichton, Ruth Evans, Mrs. V. Stein, Mrs. John Frost, Mrs. John Inglis, Mrs. Thomas Hewson, Mrs. James F. Evans, Mrs. Walter Biehn, Mrs. Wallace Thompson, Hilda Erwin, Mrs. William Hamilton, Mrs. James Alcorn, Mrs. Sam Penrice. Mrs. Robert Nicol, Mrs. Robert Reichardt, Mrs. H. H. Rugg, Mrs. Denney Charles, Mrs. James Linton, Mrs. Ivan Hay, Mrs. Robert Stewardson, Mrs. W. C. Reynolds, Mrs. J. Gillis, Mrs. Percy Leslie, Ann Hickey, Mrs. Bruce MacKenzie, Mrs. Garfield McGilvray, Marjorie Gault, Helen MacDonald, and Mrs. H. C. Wrigglesworth.

RECEIVE TROPHIES AT BOWLING BANQUET

Winner of the inter-county bowling league, a group of Georgetown men received their Molson trophies at a dinner at the Legion Hall on Thursday.

H. S. Nixon, Molson representative, presented the trophies and the Legion ladies catered for a turkey dinner. For entertainment, the Molson company showed comedy and sports films, then cards were played.

The evening was ended with a singsong led by Joe Lorusso.

High average in the league, which comprised teams from Georgetown, Streetsville, Milton, Oakville, Acton and Brampton, was held by F. *Rogers, Brampton, 232, closely followed by Jim Carney, Georgetown, with 230.

Georgetown and Milton ended the season with a first place tie and Georgetown was declared the winner because of a higher pinfall.

ENGAGEMENTS

Mr. and Mrs. Victor Hazell announce the engagement of their daughter Doreen Blanche to Arthur Henry Wood, son of Mr. and Mrs. Arthur Wood of Inglewood, The marriage will take place on Saturday, May the ninth in St. Paul's Anglican Church, Norval, at three o'clock.

LICATA HEADS LOCAL COMMITTEE

Dick Licata will head a committee to plan for Georgetown's Coronation celebration on Tuesday, June 2nd.

Tentative plans were made at a meeting in the council chambers on Thursday to which Mayor Armstrong had invited representatives of all men's and ladies' organizations in town.

The meeting appointed a committee to serve with Mr. Licata, which includes: Mrs. Alex, Taylor and Harold Henry, vice presidents; Garfield McGilvray, treasurer; and Mrs. Trevor Williams, secretary. Suggestions for a fitting form of

celebration were fully discussed. The day will begin with a religious service possibly in the arena, which has been turned over to the Ministerial Association to arrange. School children will assemble in their classrooms in the early afternoon to receive the medals being supplied by the Dominion government to commemorate the day and will join a parade to the park.

The Home and School Association will be asked to arranged the parade, with the Chamber of Commerce in charge of procuring decorated floats. The Unions have offered to prepare the arena for the service and the Lions Club will take charge of a sports day at the park.

Various ladies' groups will have charge of refreshment booths, and the firemen will aid in erecting these booths. There is some possibility that the executive might arrange some small memento for each child in addition to the Coronation medals.

An evening garden party will be arranged by the Legion. Suggested - too, was a display in the armoury of historical material and things having a bearing on royalty and the Coronation.

Vandals Damage Park Building

Officials of Esquesing Agricultural Society are concerned about vandal-

ism at the park. During recent weeks a large sheet of metal was torn from the building which was erected to house livestock on fair day and as a storage shed during the year, and entry has been made to the building.

The damage adds to the cost of the building which is still not completely paid for, and is a discouragement to society officials who have done a lot of good work in creating a building which is helpful to the fair and an asset to Georgetown's Park.

The police have been alerted to keep an eye on the building and parents are warned that further vandalism will lead to charges being laid against the juveniles responsible for the damage.

LADY CURLERS ATTEND HORACE HEIDT SHOW

Seventeen members of the Ladies Curling Club had an outing in Toronto on Monday.

They attended the Horace Heidt show at Maple Leaf Gardens, then had dinner at the New Nanking. Those who made the trip were Mrs. Ernie, Curry, Mrs. Sam Mackenzie, Mrs. Harold Hutchinson, Mrs. Robert Reeve, Mrs. Norman Devereaux, Mrs. Leslie Clark, Mrs. Harold Wheeler, Mrs. Wray Bessey, Mrs. Jack McGibbon, Mrs. Walker Cleave, Mrs. Ken Richardson, Mrs. Thomas Beer, Mrs. Harold McClure, Jean Ruddell, Mary English, Evelyn Attwood and Audrey Grieve.

Restaurant Business Sold to Stan Wade

Sale of the Corner Cupboard Restaurant will be completed when the new owner, Stan Wade, assumes

the managership next Monday. Mr. and Mrs. Wade, not long out from England, have purchased the business from Edward 'Pop' Holmes who came here from Newmarket a year ago. After buying the business from Jim Coleman, he changed the name from Rose Bar Restaurant to the Gorner Cupboard, under which he had previously operated busi-

nesses in-other towns. Mr. and Mrs. Holmes will be moving to Cayuga where they have purchased a tourist business, with boots and cabins for rent. Their niece, Mrs. Jim Baysarovitch, and her husband, who have been associated with them in the business are planning to move to British.

Columbia.

cular blend. Next to Mr. Gilmore is S. FAYAZ ALUM, Commercial Attache from Pakistan. In the insert at left, is shown one of the most valuable pieces in the famed Salada collection of oriental art displayed in the new building. A tea pot in the form of the Chinese good luck symbol which dates from an ancient Imperial ;